Monday, 28 February 2011

Dear Mrs. Mullendore-Cluckey:
I would like to personally thank you for affording me the opportunity to respond to this interesting and edifying inquiry. As this will be my first endeavor to answer a question on the Knowledge Network, I humbly beg your forbearance if it should fail to measure up to the lofty standards set by my predecessors. That being said, it is my great pleasure to inform you that in the course of my investigation of the subject of your query I discovered several request for proposals (RFP) documents regarding village and city attorneys-at-law that appear to have worked sufficiently well for their submitting jurisdictions. Unfortunately my efforts to find similar request for quotation (RFQ) documents have not yielded any results of particular consequence.
A preliminary advanced Google search for RFP documents for village attorneys-at-law directed me to a PDF filed in the Village of Maple Park, Illinois on 16 June 2009. Like Cassopolis, this small rural community sought to contract a lawyer or legal firm to provide representation to and perform legal work on behalf of the village. A well-drafted RFP, this document includes an abridged list of attorney responsibilities, as well as required proposal content, submission procedures, attorney qualifications, etcetera. After a brief telephone conversation with a representative of Maple Park, I am pleased to inform you that their RFP drew a very satisfactory response. 
Further investigation and modified search terms brought me to the following PDF filed in the City of McCall, Idaho on 10 November, 2010. Slightly larger than Cassopolis, this resort town was in pursuit of a one year contract for a city prosecutor to represent the city in all misdemeanor criminal violations covered under the McCall Municipal Code and that of the State of Idaho. This RPF includes a list of required services and qualifications, a discussion of prosecution philosophy, talk of compensation, proposal requirements and the selection process. While attempts to reach the city manager of McCall ultimately proved fruitless, this RFP is an adequate specimen.
A third and final search for a suitable RPF rendered the following example filed by the City of Vernonia, Oregon on 15 September 2010. Only slightly larger than McCall, Veronia was also in search of an attorney-at-law to represent and provide legal advice to the city. Likewise this RPF includes several proposal requirements, selection criterion, and qualification standards. While a very through document on the whole, this RPF failed to include a telephone number. As such I am incapable of determining whether this RPF met its mark. 
I certainly hope that the information embedded in this response is suitable and I wish you the best of luck in your hunt for a village attorney.

Respectfully Yours,

Paul Scher (ICMA Knowledge Network Intern)

